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ianuary 23,2019

Shaun Osgood
New Jersey Department of Environmerfral Protection
Division of Solid & Hazardous Waste
Bureau of Recycling & Hazardous Waste Management
Mail Code 401-02C
401 East State Street
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420

Re: Manchester Complex Compost Field

Dear Mr. Osgood:

As per your reques! this letter is to affirm that the proposed Manchester Complex
Compost Field and the activities provi&d under N.J.A.C . 7 .26A-l .4 exemption #13
('Yard trimmings for composting') harrc been included within the Ocean Counfy District
Solid Waste Management Plan.

If you have any questions or wistr additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me at our offtce.

Sincerely,

Yttil'l4u
Sean Mclaughlin
Environmental Specialist
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February 27, 2020 

Dear Responsible Party, 

New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) records indicate that you may 

have been operating a recycling center exempted from the requirement to obtain a general or 

limited approval pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26A-1.4(a). Pursuant to the Burden of Proof provisions 

of N.J.A.C. 7:26A-1.5, a recycling center that has claimed an exemption shall demonstrate and 

appropriately document that it satisfies all terms of the exemption.  

The NJDEP Division of Solid & Hazardous Waste is conducting an assessment of all such 

facilities that are operating and/or wish to maintain an Exemption. Below is a questionnaire 

which must be completed within thirty (30) days from the date of this letter.  Please mail your 

response to the address on this letterhead, or email at: exemptrecycling@dep.nj.gov 

 

QUESTION ANSWER 

Location Address of Exempt Activity  

2820 Ridgeway Rd., Manchester, NJ 08759 

Contact Information (Individual’s Name, 

Organization Name, Mailing Address, Email, 

Phone, Fax) 

 

Robert Kuhne, Ocean County Dept. of Solid 

Waste Management, 601 New Hampshire 

Ave., Lakewood NJ, 08701, 

rkuhne@co.ocean.nj.us, 732.367.0802, 

732.942.8482 

Current Status (Active/Inactive/Closed), If 

Closed, Provide Date Closed 

ACTIVE 

Exemption Number(s) Claimed 13 

Type of Material(s) Accepted Leaves 

Approximation of Annual Throughput (please 

specify Tons or Cubic Yards) 

9,950 Cubic Yards/yr. 

Date of Last Inspection (DEP or County 

Health Department) 

N/A (Site opened in 2020) 

Specify Exemption Number(s) to be 

Maintained 

13 
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Provide a brief description of the facility’s operations along with any other relevant information: 

   This facility will accept leaves for composting; leaves will be laid out into windrows and 

processes on a monthly basis, until composted to maturity.      

             

             

             

              

Any other questions, comments, or concerns that should be brought to the attention of the 

NJDEP: 

             

             

             

             

              

Your response to this questionnaire is necessary to determine the status of the exemption(s). 

Failure to respond in a timely manner may result in, pursuant to the provisions of N.J.A.C. 7:26A-

1.5, enforcement actions leading to termination of the exemption(s) claimed. Should you need 

additional time to respond to this questionnaire, please send a brief message requesting a time 

extension to the general exemption email address: exemptrecycling@dep.nj.gov. 

The Department greatly appreciates the time you have taken to complete this questionnaire. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the following Exemption Coordinators should you need 

additional clarifications:  

- Mr. Alexander Sadat [P: (609) 984 - 6907; E: Alexander.Sadat@dep.nj.gov], 

- Mr. Michael Trocchia [P: (609) 984 - 6606; E: Michael.Trocchia@dep.nj.gov] 

Thank you for your assistance and attention to this matter. 

       Sincerely, 

        

        

 

       Karen Kloo, Chief 

       Bureau of Recycling & 

       Hazardous Waste Management   

 

 

C: Bureau of Solid Waste Compliance and Enforcement 

mailto:exemptrecycling@dep.nj.gov
mailto:Alexander.Sadat@dep.nj.gov
mailto:Michael.Trocchia@dep.nj.gov

	012319_NJDEP Letter_ManchComplexSWMP
	NJDEP - Exempt Recycling Facility Assessment_Manchester Composting

